
National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley

February 11, 2017

Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St. Dayton

Introductions

Attendance: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Sheila Hardy-Wilson, Amy Bonano (Guest), Richard Payne, Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Laurie Spangler (Guest), Rachael Spangler (Guest), Shirley Mcdowell, Karen Warner, Jaynine Pickens, Wanda Sloan, Joel Carsons and Martha Cowden.
Dr. Carolyn Peters called the meeting to order at 1:00pm and Wanda Sloan gave the prayer.
Secretary report

Robert Spangler read the minutes from the January meeting.  Karen Warner motioned to accept and Ms. Sloan seconded.

Treasurer report

Tim Janning read the treasurer report. Mr. Spangler motioned to accept and Ms. Warner seconded.

There was a discussion about the money.  The return on savings is 1 tenth of 1 percent. Ms. Jaynine Pickens suggested taking all out but the minimum to keep the CD open. Mr. Richard Payne motioned for this suggestion and Ms. Sloan seconded it. Mr. Payne reiterated two-year CD. Mr. Janning said that on March 7 he will put 1000 in CD and the rest of the balance into savings.
Presidential Release

Jill of All Trades is a handy person who will help with stuff.  She charges 15 dollars an hour. Ms. Warner passed out business cards. Mr. Spangler played the presidential release. There was no discussion. Members snacked while the release was played. 

Mr. Walter Mitchell entered the meeting and introduced himself. He represents NFB Newsline.
Committee Reports

Washington Seminar

Mr. Payne talked about Washington Seminar. He said that most affiliate presidents were present. He said that it was an inspirational meeting for him because he got to meet other new affiliate presidents. He reiterated that the organization is 50,000 strong and we have to remember that it is more than just our local chapters. He talked about a commission that is being put together for institutions of higher learning about issues of accessibility. Also he talked about a tax credit for people who have to buy their access equipment. Mr. Payne also mentioned efforts of the organization to help the NLS obtain braille displays for its patrons.

Fundraising

Richard Payne said that he will give this report  next month. The Chipotle fundraiser was discussed. Mr. Spangler asked how often we could do this. Mr. Payne said that he would find out. Ms. Pickens said that we should try to invite blind people from around the community to our meetings such as business owners and others of influence. Mr. Payne suggested that Ms. Pickens be the one to approach places on behalf of the chapter. The discussion on fundraising continued.

Old Business

Spaghetti Dinner

Ms. Sheila Hardy-Wilson said that the church is tentatively but most certainly reserved for May 13. Mr. Spangler and Ms. Hardy-Wilson will draft a donation letter. Ms. Warner thinks we should charge 8 dollars instead of 5. Ms. Hardy-Wilson disagrees. The group reiterated that this should all be donated. We will also need trash bags and cleaning supplies. Mr. Payne asked if we have a committee responsible for this project. Ms. Pickens said that she would be part of it. 

Membership
Dr. Peters recognized the new members that joined us in December, January and February. Ms. Amy Bonano joined this meeting. Dr. Peters asked her to introduce herself. She said that she is from New York City and was part of the Lighthouse. 
Adjournment

Adjourned: 2:41pm

